

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, December 20, 2022                 


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The December 20, 2022 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               December 6, 2022, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $15,633.06 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $45,480.82 were reported with a list of each on file.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
2023 FEE SCHEDULE:

Mrs. Rose told the Board she was preparing a new fee schedule for adoption at the Reorganization Meeting and questioned whether they wanted to make any changes.  The Board discussed the combination deed fee which has been set at $50.00 for at least twenty years.  They asked Mrs. Rose to change it $100.00. The schedule of fees will be adopted at the January 3 meeting.

DEER HAVEN VIOLATION NOTICE:

Supervisor Mueller brought up the matter of the violation notice received on the Deer Haven WWTP.  The fines he said date back to 2013.  Supervisor Ehrhardt asked Mrs. Rose to call DEP and ask if the pending fines would stop the new sewer treatment plant from starting operations.  

2023 BUDGET:
Chairman Coutts took up the matter of adopting the 2023 Budget for the Township. It had been duly advertised November 19, 2022, and there has been no comment from the public.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the 2023 Budget was approved which consists of $1,706,055.95 General Fund, $251,549.43 PA Highway Aid. The tax rate will remain at 3.4 mills, general fund, 2.0 mills ambulance tax and 1.0 mill fire tax.

SOLICITOR HENRY’S REPORT:

PAUPACK HILLS/POLISE GROUP: 

Solicitor Henry discussed with the Board the fire at the Paupack Hills Country Club and the lack of an escrow deposit the township should have received.  He asked if anyone from the township had been up to the site to check on the progress.  Supervisor Coutts reported he had been there a few weeks earlier and the building is down but not yet cleaned up.  Solicitor Henry asked that he inspect it again when he could.
HEARINGS:

Solicitor Henry reported that:

GOBLE has been continued until March 2023. 

JONES has been scheduled for January 4, 2023.
WAYNE MEMORIAL HEALTH SYSTEM has been scheduled for January 30, 2023.

 EXECUTIVE SESSION:

The Board at 4:45 PM went to executive session to discuss personnel contracts.

ADJOURNMENT
The Board reconvened their regular meeting at 5:15 PM and there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
12-02-2022

Zoning Officer Mengoni




Struble violation

12-05-2022

Loaves and Fishes





Thank you

12-07-2022

DEP







Deer Haven, LLC

12-08-2022

Sharon Schroeder, Recorder of Deeds


Realty Transfer Tax

12-09-2022

Zoning Officer Mengoni




Molisso violation

12-13-2022

Solicitor Henry





Personnel 

